FACULTY BULLETIN

News of the Faculty and Staff around Texas Christian University

VOL. XXXV

November 12, 1958

No. 10

URGENT: COME AT 10:15 FOR PARENTS DAY EVENT

The very fine student committee that has planned Parents Day (headed by Senior Betty Taylor of Roswell, N. M.) is expecting every faculty member to be present for the meet-mom-and-dad coffee in Student Center ballroom 10:30 to 11:30 Saturday morning. Hundreds of young people have written home to say that's the time they'll proudly introduce their folks to their professors. Enough said.

To get things going right, the committee requests all faculty folks to arrive by 10:15 a.m., go by Room 210 and pick up their name badges. During the coffee, each School and College will have an area of the ballroom as "headquarters" so parents can meet deans and professors at one time. So don't be late.

Other events during the day include luncheons for parents by various student groups, the football game with U. of T. at 2 p.m. when parents will sit with sons and daughters in the Frog rooting section, open house in the dorms 4-5:30 p.m. and a banquet honoring all parents in the ballroom at 5:30. Dr. O. James Sowell, director of development, will be the main speaker. A full house for this event has already been assured with some 500 tickets sold. Our young people are looking forward to Parents Day with much anticipation. Let's all take a full part.

GENERAL FACULTY MEETING WEDNESDAY, NOV. 19

Next Wednesday afternoon at 3:30 o'clock, our third general faculty meeting of the year will be held in the Dan D. Rogers lecture hall. Our speaker will be Dr. Goodrich White, chancellor of Emory University of Georgia, one of the South's most famous educators.

Dr. White will fly in Tuesday afternoon and plans to spend two or three days on campus. He'll talk with many individuals and groups about the TCU program, especially in the graduate area and our planned Ph. D. program. A graduate of Emory, Columbia and Chicago, he has had a long and distinguished career in education. At Emory, he was dean of the College of Arts and Sciences, the Graduate School, was vice-president and became president in 1942.

Dr. White's meeting with the general faculty Wednesday will be the highlight of his visit. 'Tis hoped everyone can come. Put the time and place on that crowded calendar now.

FINE THANKSGIVING CONVOCATION SHAPING UP

The TCU Chorus, directed by Dean Robert Hull, will sing and Dr. Lawrence Bash of University Christian Church in Austin will speak at our annual Thanksgiving Convocation on Tuesday, Nov. 25. It is shaping up as the best such event sponsored by the United Religious Council. And don't forget our regular Chapel service on Nov. 18 when James Farrar, our director of religious activities, will speak.

11111111111

HOLIDAY SCHEDULE CLARIFIED

So that those planning trips may know, Vice-President D. Ray Lindley has sent out the following official info about Thanksgiving and Christmas holidays: All academic holidays will be observed according to General Catalog, i.e., Thanksgiving from 10 p.m. Nov. 26 to 8 a.m. Dec. 1 and Christmas 10 p.m. Dec. 19 to 8 a.m. Jan. 5.

Administrative and general offices will be on the following schedule: Thanksgiving, offices closed from 5 p.m. Nov. 26 to 8 a.m. Nov. 28; Christmas, closed noon Dec. 24 until 8 a.m. Dec. 29; New Year's closed 5 p.m. Dec. 31 until 8 a.m. Jan. 2.

"Believing that those staff members who may want to plan trips would prefer to do so at Christmas time rather than New Year's, the Administrative Committee has alotted a longer holiday period then and closing the offices only for one day at New Year's," Dr. Lindley pointed out.

GEOGRAPHY STUDENTS ENJOY FIELD TRIPS.

Martine Emert conducted four groups on field trips to the famed Flat Top Ranch near Walnut Springs the last few days. There they studied soil and water conservation, including tall grasses and new subirrigation programs. The groups include some Evening College students and all took their lunches--and some their families--for the outing. (Nope Noel, they didn't eat the families. Just overlook the poor sentence construction.)

)))))))))))))))))

MONTERREY TECH MAN VISITS

Fernando Macias Rendon, director of Summer School at Monterrey Tech, visited on campus recently. He announced a scholarship for Raquel Ramirez, newly elected president of our Los Hidalgos Club, and another to be awarded to an outstanding TCU student of Spanish to be decided by our Foreign Language division. John Hammond and Dean Moore were his main hosts during his stay on campus.

DRIENTATION TEST RESULTS COMPLETE

Test profiles for freshmen and transfer students are complete and available for use by the various schools and departments, states C. J. Firkins, director of the Testing Bureau.

The freshman profiles show general scholastic aptitude or mental ability, English placement, reading and interest scores; for upperclassmen, mental ability, reading and interest.

Schools or departments desiring these profiles should send a list of students' names (in duplicate) to the Testing Bureau.

SECRETARIAL CLINIC GOES WELL

Some 75 secretaries from the Fort Worth area attended a day-long Secretarial Clinic on campus Saturday, which was jointly sponsored by the TCU School of Business and Executive Secretaries, Inc. Faculty members participating on the program included Mrs. Lucy Mae Jennings, Dr. Kenneth Herrick and Dean Ike Harrison, School of Business; Dean Otto Nielsen, School of Education; and Amos Melton who made the welcoming address.

###################

NEW ART EXHIBIT ON DISPLAY

The art department announces that a new exhibit, a collection of serigraphs, is on display in the Gallery. These prints are the work of the eminent artist Dean J. Meeker of the art staff at the University of Wisconsin.

Serigraphy is a relatively new medium, using the silk screen process in the making of fine art prints. The exhibit, which includes 22 prints, will be on display through Dec. 31.

1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1

FINE DEVELOPMENT BOARD MEETING

Congrats to O. James Sowell on a very good meeting of the University's Development Board last Saturday. Some 40 friends and supporters from over the State attended. After a welcome by Pres. Sadler, the group heard reports by Lee Pierce in Church Relations, Hartwell Ramsey on Ex-Student work, Grover Good on corporation contacts, Amos Melton on public relations and Dr. Sowell on our contacts with foundations and plans for the future. Everybody had a lot of enthusiasm.

NOTES ON FOLKS OF NOTE

RALPH GUENTHER has received initial copies of a new transcription he made for concert band. The work is "Two Chorale Preludes" by Johannes Brahms. These are two in a series of 11 organ preludes Brahms wrote in his last year and Ralph has set them for concert band. They are now published by Summy-Birchard Co., Evanston, Ill. It is the second of Ralph's band transcriptions the firm has issued.

NOTES ON FOLKS OF NOTE

AMOS MELTON, energetic Director of Information Services, suffered a mild heart attack Monday morning. On doctor's orders he is resting at home but plans to be back at the desk in a week or 10 days. Everyone sends best wishes for a speedy recovery.

L. JOHN PARKER gave a paper on F. Th. Csokor's Modern Dramatic Trilogy at the meeting of the South-Central Modern Language Association (German Division) in Tulsa Nov. 7-8.

The annual meeting of the Texas Association of Student Personnel Administrators was held at Texas A&M Nov. 11-12. Attending from TCU were Dean of Students LAURENCE C. SMITH, Dean of Men JEWELL WALLACE and Assistant Dean of Men PATRICK HYDE.

The TAGS (Texas Association of German Students) held a committee meeting at TCU Nov. 9. Host-organizer of the meeting was L. JOHN PARKER. Dean JEROME MOORE made the welcoming address.

CLYDE YARBROUGH discussed "Your Speech Is Your Fortune" before the Toast Masters Club here recently.

JOHN GRAVES of English talked on "The Effects of Insecticides on Wildlife" before the Fort Worth Audubon Society at the Children's Museum last week. Incidentally, didja know that John was a captain in the Marine Corps 1942-1946 and has had stories and articles published in New Yorker, Esquire, Holiday, Town and Country, other magazines?

ARTHUR EHLMANN attended the annual meeting of the Geological Society of America in St. Louis last week. He presented a report on his recent research, "Investigation of Sepiolite from Utah and Nevada." ED HEUER also attended the session. His recent report on "Nomenclature Revision of the Strawn and Caynon Megafosils" has just been printed in the North Texas Geological Society publication. Good work.

CLYDE YARBROUGH, our "Mystery Greeter" winner last week, had a high good time in the press box Saturday night. He was amazed at all the activity that goes on up in the "coop" during a big game.

BOBBYE BARRATT and JIM LEHMAN can take a deep bow for that eye-catching Thanksgiving window in the foyer of Ad Bldg. Take a look.

NEIL HULINGS attended the annual meeting of the Gulf Coast Association of Geological Societies in Corpus recently. He presented a paper, "An Ecological Study of the Recent Ostracods of the Gulf Coast of Florida" which has been published in the "Transactions" of the Association.

BEAR WOLF (and his Placement Bureau) and ABE MARTIN (including a picture made in 1928) are featured in the new edition of "TCU Report" just form the presses. Abe looked powerful young in 1929--and who didn't?

Librarian GLENN SPARKS is delighted over the increasing use of our new building. Reports use of the library up some 50% and in two hours one night they counted some 500 visitors. That's mighty fine.

NOTES ON FOLKS OF NOTE

Busy schedule for HAROLD LUNGER of Brite College: This weekend he will read a paper on "Authority and Ethics" at a meeting of the Association of Disciples for Theological Discussion to be held at Webster Groves, Mo. GLENN ROUTT will also attend the session. Nov. 17: he will serve as guest consultant for the eighth annual assembly of the Division of Christian Life and Work of the National Council of Churches which will be held in Cleveland. Nov. 18-22: He will serve as one of 20 delegates of the Disciples of Christ at the Fifth National World Order Study Conference of the National Council of Churches, also in Cleveland.

11 1 11 1 11 1 11 1 11 11 11

PRIZES OFFERED FOR ADDITIONAL SCHOOL SONGS

A prize competition for TCU school songs in addition to the present Alma Mater and Fight Song has been announced this week by President Sadler. Rules are as follows:

- 1. A prize of \$300 for a TCU song will be awarded to a winner in each of the following categories:
 - a. Presently enrolled TCU graduate or undergraduate students
 - b. TCU exes
 - c. TCU faculty or professional musicians.
- 2. To be eligible for the complete value of the award, a school song must have a lyric appropriate for TCU, and the music.
- 3. The contest will close at midnight Feb. 28, 1959. Entries must be postmarked or delivered by hand prior to that date.
- 4. A manuscript should be signed by the composer or composers and be accompanied by a brief identifying sketch to justify the category through which the contestant is entered.
- 5. Any number of compositions may be entered by each contestant. If two or more persons cooperate on a lyric and/or the music, the \$300 prize will be distributed according to their agreement among themselves, providing their composition receives the award.
- 6. The judges reserve the right to withhold an award if, in their opinion, no deserving work is received in a particular category.
- 7. Manuscripts should be sent to Dr. Michael Winesanker, Chairman of the Music Department, TCU, Fort Worth 9, Texas.
- 8. The prize-winning songs, along with the TCU Alma Mater and Fight Song, will be recorded for a special TCU long-playing record to be released in 1959.
- 9. Entrants are urged to keep copies of their manuscripts since the ones submitted cannot be returned to their composers.
- 10. If this experiment proves successful in securing three additional good songs for TCU, other experiments may be attempted to secure additional fight songs and marches.

OFFICIAL ABSENCES

The following students enrolled in Education 321 ai will be absent from school from 8:45 a.m. until 3 9.m., Thursday, Nov. 13:

Allen, Thomas Coy Boog-Scott, Elizabeth Brazzil, Connie Carver, Don E. Folsom, Virginia Hammond, Patricia Hearne, Billy W, Johnson, Charlotte L. Kee, Barbara A. Lumpkin, Betty Rae Morgan, Zola Petersen, Quimet John Powell, Pat Gail

Barber, Judy Fox, Frank Wayne Harden, Lynda Holmes, Karen Sue McBride, Marian Muir, Judith Ann Sandridge, Mary Ruth Sappington, Sally Stimson, MargaretteStoneham, JoAnn

White, Rosemary

Britain, Barbara Jean Davis, Lynda Marie Dawson, Larry Ray Galloway, Marilyn Lee Gordon, Paul Harris, Louis Tilford Jackson, Charlie Jo Kennelly, Verna McMichael, Elaine Pakiser, Delbert Roy Prince, Martha Atelia Schroeder, Sylvia Lee Wiggins, Catherine

Bland, Mary Gay

Bladwin, Nancy Brown, Kenneth Eugene Elder, Betty Lynn Hawkins, Robert Wilson Joachimi, Janice Kuykendall, Martha Michner, Janice Pearson, Patsy Davis Russell, Mary Lenna Sinclair, Judy Tews, Katheryn Wilkinson, Ronald Paul

Allen, Mary Dean Blair, Harry Allen Cooper, Jacquelyn Fletcher, Robert S. Harvey, Barbara Jackson, Patrick King, Anna Jean Paulk, Jeanell Robbins, Edith Smith, Beverly Thompson, Terry Wilson, Jamie

Staton, Michaeline

Vazquez, I. Fred

Anderson, Judith Bryant, Lynda CarolCherry Marianne Davis, Buddy L. Gaston, Joan Marie Gorman, Margaret Hatfield, Barbara Jacobsen, Wyneth Lashlee, Frances Pharris, Patsy Ruth Pitzer, Patsy Jo Runkle, Peggy Steele, Glenda Tummins, LaPreal Walker, Charles Young, Lenn

Andrews, Mary Disney, Penny Joe Helvey, Jim L. Jones, Barbara Louise Kirchner, Phyllis Leonard, Joan R. Russell, Esther Ruth Stokes, Sue Ann McMichael, Elaine

Birkelo, Sue Price Coney, Virginia Grace Dunlap, Peggy Lou Hall, James P. Hoffpanin, Jim O'Donnell, Sandra Sue Richards, Nancy Marie Schunke, Jimmy Stratton, LuAnn Vanlandingham, James

Boyd, Nancy Cole, Joe Curtis Forrester, Robert Janes, Ellen Lawson, Billy Ben Massengale, June Peebles, Martha Ridgway, Carolyn Sehested, Howard

Damron, Lula Ann Day, Juanita Gifford, Betty Kay, Betsy Livingston, Ann Massengale, Margie Newburn, Joseph Plhak, Paula Rominger, Judy Shook, Nancy

DeBerry, Nancy Dollar, Margaret Hardt, Janet Kemper, Donna Lytle, Patricia Ann Pynes, Russell Rowland, Justin Sperling, Donna

Edgemon, Anna Marie Ford, Martha Harwell, Linda Kemper, Dorothy Jean McMichael, Elaine Patton, Barbara Rhea, W. Pressley Scott, Sandra Townsend, Freida

OFFICIAL ABSENCES CONTINUED

Acklen, Carolyn
Birkner, Kathleen
Campbell, Lee Ann
Crawford, Patricia
Gehlen, Sandra
Irvin, Walta Jean
Keck, Delora
McMichael, Perry
Pollard, Claudette
Russell, Marilyn
Swartz, Virginia
Vernon, Janet
Wilkerson, Shirley
Wilkerson, Nancy

Adams, Geneva
Bishop, Sara
Carrell, Doug
Dodson, Robert
Graves, Carolyn
Jordan, Richard
Kinney, Jayne
Nielsen, Betty
Raines, Sallie
Smith, Pamela
Tatman, Micki
Vernor, Susan
Wynn, Betty Anne

Adcock, Vicki
Brown, Gail
Clinton, Janet
Douglas, Linda
Hill, Laela
Joyce, Martha Jane
Knudson, Sigrid
Parr, Janice
Reid, Carolyn
Spence, Carolyn
Taylor, Barbara
Warren, Jessika
Young, Edwin Lee

Allen, DiAnna
Burris, Becky
Cooper, Jacquelyn
Faust, Lynn
Honts Mary Beth
Juran, Mary Ann
McAdams, Marshall
Parsons, Myrna
Rountree, Cloe Ann
Sturges, Sara
Vaughan, Ann
Wiley, Laura
Young, Jean

Albrecht, Bobbye
Banda, George
Brezik, Barbara
Cunningham, Jane
Finch, Harriett Ann
Henderson, Nancy
Jones, Mary
Markham, James
Posey, Patsy
Schmidt, Barbara

Bacon, Jack
Barrett, Carolyn
Callan, Lis Ann
Davis, Dixie
Fleming, Judy
Hoff, Sharron
Kinne, Ann
Markum, Peggy
Preston, Peggy
Stogsdill, Janice

Bazi, Jerry Ann
Bogusch, Richard
Coates, Sally Ann
Donaldson, David
Floyd, Donald
Hubenak, Joyce
Kinne, Dorothy
Moritz, Diana
Pyper, Harold
Tyler, Linda

Ballard, Charlotte
Breeding, Carol
Cox, Kara Sue
Edmondson, Jerry
Gordon, Helen Ann
Hughey, Harriet
McMellan, Temple Gay
Pope, Billie
Rutherford, Charles
Young, Lynda

Marilyn Foster was absent from school Nov. 10-13 to attend the Texas Farm Bureau Convention in Corpus Christi.

Charles W. Macune, Army ROTC cadet, was absent from his classes on Thursday, Oct. 30 to be bugler for military services.

The following students will be excused from classes on the dates shown for the Physical Examination at Carswell Air Force Base:

November 3
Alt, John F.
Benson, Albert P.
Bolton, Charles E.
Bryant, Joseph P.

November 5
Gollahon, Roy G.

November 4
Cook, Joe W.
Curry, Timothy C.
Curtis, Harold
Dingee, Henry L. III
Durham, Stanley S.

November 6
Fitzgerald, James D.
Harper, James E.
Higginbotham, Darrel
Higgins, Page W. Jr.
Horn, George E.
Huddleston, Robert E.
Jennings, Harold B.

OFFICIAL ABSENCES

The following students were excused from classes Tuesday, November 11 until 12:30 to participate in a parade:

Abbott, Richard Craig, Roy Fitts, Herbert Hartman, Robert Kirkland, Wilbur Laboon, Richard Montgomery, Earl Phillips, Kenneth Sanford, James Thomas, James

Higgins, Page Kissinger, Larry Lebow, Fritz Mortin, Charles Ralston, Francis Shutt, Marvin

Cartwright, Donald Driskill, Joe Haley, Kenneth Holliday, Lonnie Knott, Patrick Lincoln, James Muse, Billy Remley, Carl Smith, William Treadaway, Robert White, James

Coody, Billy Durham, Stanley Harrison, John Iker, Billy McKinney, Ed Martin, Kenneth Packer, James Rogers, Brown Tallancich, Gerald Duty, James

Coney, Virginia Frazier, Martha Massey, Harriette Sanders, Sandy Witt, Carolyn

Crump, Carolyn Gorman, Margaret McBrayer, Jan Spence, Carolyn Young, Lenn

Brokins, Charles

Dansby, Charles

Gollahon, Roy

Davis, Lee Leath, Diana Ramey, Luann Vaughn, Judy

Davis, Lynda Loader, Betsy Romans, Suzy Vernon, Janet